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INCORPORATED 

LAS TRAMPAS BRANCH 116

ELKS LODGE

 WALNUT CREEK, CA

BRANCH EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
March 21, 2011
Big SIR Ron Armijo called the meeting to order at 10:03am.

Secretary Dick Chaffee confirmed a quorum was present.  Executive Committee members in attendance were Big SIR Ron Armijo, Little SIR Neil Schmidt, Secretary Dick Chaffee, Assistant Secretary Joel White, Treasurer John Peterson, Assistant Treasurer Bob Shader and Directors Phil Goff, Bernie Wroblewski, Bob Wolf and Bob Donohue.  Also attending were Committee Chairmen Andy Benz (Membership), Jim Nachtweih (Attendance), Dick Thomson (Audit), Jerry Kaplan ( Activities), Ben Smith (Dine-O-SIRs),  Jerry Hicks (Spring & Christmas parties) and Matt Arena (Sunshine).

Agenda:

Big SIR Ron Armijo reviewed the meeting agenda and asked if anyone had any additions or corrections to the agenda.  There were none.

Secretary’s Report:

Secretary Dick Chaffee reported the minutes from the February BEC meeting were previously sent to the BEC by e-mail.  There was one spelling correction to these minutes.
Bob Wolf moved that the minutes with the correction be approved.

Phil Goff, 2nd.

Motion approved.

Treasurer’s Report:

Treasurer John Peterson reported:

The March Form 28 Ending Cash Balance: 


$6,910. 

Less: “seed” money




     400. 

    

3 months Elks Club rent currently due  
  2,184.
Current Cash Balance



           
$4,326.
John reported that our Branch 2011 Operating Budget is approximately $11,500 and that we need an additional $7,200 - $7,500 to be whole for the year.   The 2011 Voluntary Contributions will satisfy this requirement.  John recommended starting Voluntary Contribution collections in April.

The BEC approved the 2011 Voluntary Contribution Program and the 2011 Budget in the January 2011 BEC (reference the January 17, 2011 minutes).

Ron Armijo will announce the 2011 Voluntary Contribution Program at today’s lunch.

Attendance:

Jim Nachtweih reported:

Current membership:


255

March Luncheon guests:

   
    3


Estimated Luncheon attendees:
201


Jim also reported he sent out Unexcused Letters to 9 members for February’s lunch.  7 members have paid, 1 was excused and 1 letter is still outstanding.

Jim said that the Caterer ran out of meat at the February Lunch.  About 15 members weren’t served meat.  Jim has discussed this with the Caterer and he expects significant improvement at today’s lunch.

Membership:

Membership Chairman Andy Benz reported our current Branch membership is 255.  

Andy said he is still working to revise the Membership Form.  A draft should be completed in a couple of weeks.
Andy reported that several of our Inactive Members have been in Inactive Status for several years.  Andy questioned whether this was appropriate.  A BEC discussion followed.

Motion by Andy Benz:  To notify Inactive Members after 3 years that they will be dropped unless they have a plan to become Active.

Phil Goff 2nd.

Motion Approved.

BIG SIR Report:
Big SIR Ron Armijo reported:
1. He is will publish a Form 27 Summary Report at the end of the quarter.

2. Ron mentioned the SIR article in Senior Living.

3. Ron is searching for candidates for Branch Recruiting Chairman.

4. Ron also noted we had 9 guests at the February Lunch, but no new members in March.  The BEC consensus during the follow up discussion was that we need to contact the sponsors for feedback regarding our guests.

Jim Nachtweih proposed handing out copies of the Branch Newsletter and the Membership Application with the guests name tags.
Little SIR Report:
Little SIR Neil Schmidt said that April’s speaker is Gary C. Smith who will talk about “The Ancient Egyptian God of Bowling”.

Old Business:

Phil Goff reviewed the proposal to put pictures of our members on the Branch web site.  This will take a lot of work to implement and maintain.  Phil questioned whether the project was worth doing.
BEC discussion followed.

Bob Wolf moved: To place pictures of all members on the Branch web site and to start the project in April.

Neil Schmidt 2nd.

Approved.

Matt Arena volunteered to help Phil with the Project.

New Business:
1. Hearing Aid Proposal:  Richard Madden presented a proposal to install a Hearing Aid System for our lunches.  His proposal would be a modification to the ELKS sound system.  The ELKS would benefit also.  Each hearing impaired member would need to purchase a “hearing aid earphone unit”.  The cost would be approximately $100.

The next step is to survey our membership to determine how many members would use the system.  Ron Armijo will make an announcement at today’s lunch.

2. Spring Fling Luncheon.  Chairman Jerry Hicks reported our Spring Fling Luncheon is Wednesday May 11 at Crow Canyon Country Club.  Reservations will start in April.  An announcement will be made at today’s lunch.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:09am.
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